
 
RECONCILIATION 
By appointment by calling the Priest  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call the 
Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection web-
site, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. Please 
notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s fears 
and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 
for anointing of the sick. 
 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

REGULAR MASS TIMES: 
Saturday: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 9:00am & 11:00am 
 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9:00am 
Tuesday evening: 7:00pm 
 
Masses are broadcast daily at 9:00 am, the links are on our  
website at resurrectionparish.ca  

Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Assisting Priest: Father Mau Nguyen  -  Deacon: Reverend Mr. Joe Lang   

INFORMATION 

   
 
  Monday        9:00am    + Jane Deutsch 
                                                           by Ken and Marg Engel                       
                                          
  Tuesday        7:00pm    + Hilda Staudt      
                      by Ed Staudt 
              

  Wednesday  9:00am     + Marcella Voeltz  
                                                               

  Thursday      9:00am     + Brian Osika 
                      by Pierre and Emelie Gauthier 
            

  Friday           9:00am      Intentions of Barb Moser  
 

3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
Please ring the doorbell 

 

Today’s Readings 
Daniel 12.1-3 

Ps 16.5+8, 9-10, 11 
Hebrews 10.11-14, 18 

Mark 13.24-32 

In 2017, Pope Francis instituted the World Day of the 
Poor so that “throughout the world Christian        

communities can become an ever greater sign of 
Christ’s charity for the least and those most in need.” 



FOLLOW US ON 

@OURPARISHONLINE 

ASSISTANT TO THE PASTOR 
Victoria Billett 

 

PARISH SACRAMENTS 
Barb Moser 

 

OFFICE ADMINISTRATION 
Lori Babyak 

 

PARISH FINANCE 
Gwen Herman 

 

FINANCIAL ACCOUNT MGR 
Peggy McIntosh 

 

FACILITIES&EVENTS MGR 
Tom Kuntz 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 
Randy Johnson 

 

YOUTH 
Sera Lizee 

 

CUSTODIAN 
Susan Viergutz 

PARISHSTAFF 

OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Women’s Faith Formation 

 

Women’s Faith Formation provides an opportunity 
for women to gather for fellowship, community 
and involvement in our parish life. 
Faith studies, testimonials,          
inspirational videos and prayer     
inspire and encourage our discussion 
and develop our deep and loving  
relationship with God. 
 
We welcome all women to join us for 
this opportunity to grow in your 
Catholic faith.  This is a casual event 
and requires no commitment outside 
of our meetings.   
 
Join us on Saturday November 27th for a 
road trip to the new Myriam Family Home to 
hear Sr. Lillian’s testimony and see the new 
Myriam Family Residence. 
 
We will meet in the north parking lot at  
Resurrection Parish on Saturday morning at 
9:00 am and form a convoy leaving the 
parking lot by 9:15 am. 
 
If you would like to attend, have further  
questions or simply want to be part of our email 
list to learn about upcoming events please  
Contact:  
Charlene at chargraham111@gmail.com. 

SPEAKING GRIEF 
Speers Funeral Chapel, along 
with community partners 
Caring Hearts and Fox Valley 
Counselling are pleased to    
present a screening of the    
documentary Speaking Grief 
This one-hour documentary 
touches on the many aspects of 
grief and addresses how we can 
more meaningfully talk about 

grief and support those in our lives walking a path of grief; 
essentially all of us! Discussion panel and refreshments to 
follow.  
 
Please join us on Tuesday Nov. 16, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. 
At the Speers Family Centre, 2333 Cornwall St. 
Regina, Saskatchewan. Please call 306-522-3232 to      
register your attendance 

Our Harvest Dinner fund-raiser raised $3700.00 for 
the church. A BIG thank-you to all those who 

helped prepare and distribute the dinners, and 
Thank You to all you who supported this            

fund-raiser by purchasing meals. 

Scan the  
QR code  
for  
directions 



SACRAMENTS 
        … an ongoing journey of faith 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

 

Baptism 
Infant:  Registration is ongoing   
 

Register as soon as possible. Once we have 
a few families registered, we will set  
celebration  dates.  
 
  
Baptism 
Age 7 and older:  
Classes are run once a year and begin  
October 13th.  
 

Confirmation/1st Eucharist (gr2+) 
First Reconciliation (gr4+) 
Pre-registration for these sacraments is now 
open based on the school year of 
2020/2021: 
•children in grade 2 or higher – can         

register for Confirmation and First     
Eucharist. 

•Children in grade 4 or higher can          
register for First Reconciliation.  

  

Dates will be determined once we know how 
many children are registered and how many 
classes are required. 
 

Register for all sacraments by email to:  
sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca.  
 
If you have any questions you can    
either email the address above or call 
Barb at 306-352-8044.  
 

Please register as soon as possible so 
we can plan appropriately. 

Anointing of Sick – available to anyone 
who is seriously ill or preparing for surgery  
 

Reconciliation – Priests are available before 
or after any Mass - or by appointment  
 

Marriage – register as soon as possible to 
ensure marriage preparation can be       
completed  
 

For any of these sacraments               
Call Fr. Rick at 306-352-0988 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Let’s spread the word about putting People and Planet first 
Development and Peace's 2021-2022 campaign, People and Planet First, is 
calling for Canada and cCanadian corporations not to be complicit in       
violations against the planet and its inhabitants The easiest way to take  
action is to sign the petition calling on the government to implement a due 
diligence law that would require its companies to respect human and      
environmental rights in their overseas operations.  
However, there are several other options available to you if you have      
already signed and want to continue your commitment! You can follow the 
latest campaign news on our Facebook or Instagram pages and even      
update your profile to show the campaign colors. If you’d like to delve into 
the subject deeper, take the time to read our printable backgrounder. And 
what about sharing the campaign video with your friends and family? 

Whatever you choose to do, thank you for helping to spread solidarity!  
https://devp.org/en  

The Marian Centre continues to serve it’s lunch meals as a carry out and 
to respond to requests for clothing, personal hygeine  and other items at 
the door. Sadly, our hoped for re-opening of our dining room is once 
again delayed for the foreseeable future because of the Covid pandemic. 
We continue to be very grateful for muffins, cookies, snacks and other 
items required for our bagged lunches. Presently, we are making 130 
lunches which are much appreciated by those who come to us, many on a 
daily basis. Thank you for your ongoing support and prayers for our work! 

CHILDREN’s LITURGY: 
 

Children’s Liturgy leaders needed! Children’s liturgy is a very    
important part of our weekend Mass liturgical celebration and we 
are in need of volunteers to lead the children of our Parish in this 
liturgy!  
 

Your consideration to assist with this liturgy at any of the     
weekend Masses will be greatly appreciated! Please call the office 
for more information.  

Monday’s for Mom’s has started 
up again. It’s on every Monday 
from 9:30 to 11:30 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and offerings now by e-transfer? Send them to  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they will be included with your annual tax receipt. If you would like to    

inquire about other ways of giving electronically, please email the Parish at  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our office at 306-352-0800. Thank you again 
for your generosity in doing the Lord’s work in our Parish, our community, our city, 
and beyond. 

 We’re looking for people to sign up to help with 
all liturgical ministries. Even if you had helped 
out in the past; please take this opportunity to 
sign up again as we slowly get our Masses 

back to normal.  See our website for more         
Information 

Thank You 

                       OUR PARISH HAS AN ACTIVE  
             PRAYER MINISTRY. IF YOU OR   

         SOMEONE YOU KNOW IS IN    
 NEED OF PRAYER, OR IF YOU WISH 

TO JOIN THE PRAYER MINISTRY PLEASE 
CONTACT  

Sharon Schauerte, 306.586.9143 or email 
at  

sharon_schauerte2@hotmail.com   

Dn 12:1-3| Heb 10:11-14, 18| Mk 13:24-32 
Today as we draw close to the end of our liturgical year, we are reminded of the       
inevitability of the final judgment. It is easy in our daily lives to find ourselves              
distressing over the future, over the reality of suffering both personally and globally 
which can foster an internal struggle to find hope in the midst of uncertainty. However, 
we are also reminded today of God’s sovereignty and that it is for God alone to know 

and determine when the end of Ɵme shall come for about that day or hour, no one knows, neither the angels in heaven, 
nor the Son, but only the Father. We can place our trust completely in the hands of our loving God, knowing that He     
conƟnues to work out his plan in and through our lives. For by a single offering He has made perfect forever those who are 
sancƟfied and through His sacrifice He makes His intercession on our behalf constant and eternal.  

Confronted with the end Ɵme we are also reminded of the impermanence of our own lives. 
In the face of this knowledge we may consider how we are living the giŌ of life given to us 
and to reflect on those temporary aspects of our lives which we have perhaps become   
overly aƩached to. Today we are asked to look beyond ourselves and aƩach ourselves fully 
to the word of our Lord, which will not pass away, entering into those words and allowing 
them to fashion each of us into the persons we were created to be. To live our lives inten-
Ɵonally in a life of service to God and one another rather than a life preoccupied by self-
interest and personal comfort. For the faithful who lead the people to righteousness will not 
be forgoƩen by our ever-present God. 

As we celebrate the blessed sacrament we are reminded that we walk together as a       
community in Christ.  Through our contribuƟons to the Archbishop’s Appeal we provide 
support to our pastoral services, healthcare ministries, adult and youth formaƟon programs, 
Indigenous relaƟonships, and social jusƟce work in the community we are called to serve as 
the faithful of our diocese so that we may conƟnue to be the fig tree which produces fruit in 
plenty.  

Our Goal 
$104,081 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

GREY CUP POOL Tickets 
 
Resurrection Knights are selling  Grey Cup Pool  
tickets.  Proceeds go to Resurrection Knights Charities  
 
Tickets are $2.00 each 
 
If you are interested in buying some tickets, or helping sell tickets – 
please contact: Lorne Kirzinger  306 527-3031 

The Knights of Columbus are    
collecting clean winter outer     
clothing  for the 
needy.  Boxes have been set 
up in the Gathering 
space where bagged clothing 
can be dropped off.    

Resurrection Council Knights of Columbus have resumed Zoom 
Executive meetings on the second Tuesday of the Month. Regular 
membership meetings have been on hold for the meantime     
because of the Covid-19 situation. 
 

Our Council received two awards from the Saskatchewan State 
Council, namely the State Program Award and the Faith in Action 
Award. These awards were in recognition for the contribution by 
our members in the remodelling of Archbishop Donald Bolen’s 
house. Under the leadership of Anthony Gartner, volunteers not 
only from our council but also from other local Knights councils 
together with donations from several suppliers and building trades 
enabled the successful completion of this project.  
 

Our Council is carrying a few fundraising activities: Grey Cup Pool 
tickets, and Sarcan Drop and Go bottle return. 
 

 The Knights are placing barrels at the church entrance for the 
collection of winter clothing for distribution to several              
organizations.  

  
St. Augustine School Winter Mitten Drive 
 
The CWL is collecting mittens of all sizes for 
students of St. Augustine.  Please leave your 
donations in the baskets located in the    
gathering space. 
  
Thank you! 

Men’s Faith Night 
 
There will be a Men’s Faith Night, with a twist in that it is open to women as well, on Thursday       
November 25th beginning at 7:30 pm. Come and hear the testimony of Sister Liliane of the Miriam 
Family of the Prairies. Sister Liliane will share her personal experience of the Rwanda genocide of 
1994 and relate how, through God’s intervention, she lived to share her story. The evening will be 
held at Resurrection in the church so there will be room to maintain proper social distancing. The 
evening is sponsored by the Resurrection Knights of Columbus. 



Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

YOUTH 
… faith, friends and family 

Source is on December 5th at 
St. Cecilia’s Parish. It is geared 
towards high school students 

but everyone is welcome 

Gloria Patri-NOV 19th 
at resurrection  



A	Faith-based	Dating	Program!	
Can	be	used	as	Marriage	Prep	

Engaged	and	Newly-married	Couples	are	also	most											
welcome!	

	

Resurrection	Parish	
																																											3155	Windsor	Park	Road,	Regina	SK	

 Program Session Layout: 
 

Presentation #1 – 40 min 
Couple’s Personal Discussion Time – 20 min 
Q&A with Presenters and Fr. Rick – 15 min 
 

Coffee Break 
 
Presentation #2 – 40 min 
Couple’s Personal Discussion Time – 20 min 
Q&A with Presenters and Fr. Rick  – 15 min 
 
Couple’s Dinner 

 

The Purpose of Couples Connect 
 

 First, to give the individual couples an opportunity to connect on an intellectual level 
from: 

 the in-depth information presented on relationship building 
 their personal discussion times 
 the Q&A session 

 Secondly, to have the couples connect with other couples to form a future support 
system.  

 And thirdly, for couples to develop a connection within a faith community to help enrich 
their faith formation.  

 

PROGRAM BEGINS 
SUNDAY, December 12ND 2021 
 
 

REGISTRATION FEE- $300/couple 
 
 

Registration is limited, please register as 
soon as possible. 

 

Program Session Dates:  
Sunday afternoons from 3:00 pm – 6:00 pm   

 

           Dec 12, 2021      Jan 2, 16 & 30, 2022       Feb 13 & 27, 2022     Mar 13 & 27, 2022 
 (all sessions include a lovely dinner) 

For More Information or to Register: 
 

Cynthia Lizee – clizee@sasktel.net 
 



PAROISSE  
SAINT-JEAN-BAPTISTE  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Paroisse Saint Jean-Baptiste, 2517, 25th Avenue, Regina 
(306) 586-5006    for calling your order 
(306) 539-5086   for texting your order 

baptiste@accesscomm.com for emailing your order 
 

 
At the beginning of December 2021 

 



CHRISTMAS BAKING TRAYS 

Proceeds go to the Cuernavaca Project  

 
We are selling individual trays of Christmas baking with an 

assortment of dainties consisting of cookies, squares, and tarts.  

  

$35 tray (approx. 36‐40 pcs)     $20 tray (approx. 24‐26 pcs) 

To order call: 
  

Debbie @ 306‐533‐2118        or      Joan @ 306‐533‐1648 
debbiebulych@gmail.com              jmrink@sasktel.net  

 
 

Deadline to place orders for baking trays is December 1st, 2021 

Tray pick‐up is to be worked out with Debbie  



Free Rapid 
Access 

Counseling
Every First and Third Thursday of the 

month

10:00am-2:00pm
Sign up in person starting at 09:30am

Core Ritchie Neighborhood Centre

445 - 14th Avenue

Everyone Welcome!
Open Hearts  Open Minds  Open Doors

For more information, email cfsregina@cfsregina.ca or call 306.525.0521 



 CATH 290AO
Spirituality of Early Church

The New Testament presents a vision of a transformed
world and humanity. The course will explore the various
currents of New Testament spirituality and their
relationship with culture, society, and experience. This will
include apocalyptic spirituality, ecstatic experience, prayer,
violence, sexuality, gender, the sacred, and group identity. 

Scott Lewis, SJ             Winter 2022

C01     CRN 10335          M 1900 - 2145 (in person)
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Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“And then they will see ‘the Son of Man coming in the clouds’ with 
great power and glory.” (Mark 13:26)
We will all have that day when we are standing before God and 
our life is played out like a movie.  When this happens and God 
asks each of us, “What have you done with the gifts that I have 
given you?”  How will you respond?  The good news – it’s never 
too late to live and grateful and generous lifestyle.

Page One

Walking in Solidarity with Indigenous Peoples in Truth 
and Reconciliation
An education committee of the CCCB is in the process of 
putting a resource package together in the area of truth and 
reconciliation, especially in preparation for the Indigenous 
delegation going to Rome on December 17 to the 20th. The 
Church in Canada is inviting all parishes to walk in solidarity 
with this important step in healing and reconciliation between 
Indigenous peoples and our Church. We will embark on this 
journey following the movement of the advent liturgical cycle, 
beginning with the feast of Christ the King. More information 
will be coming.

Archbishop’s Appeal
Today as we draw close to the end of our liturgical year, we 
are reminded of the inevitability of the final judgment. It is easy 
in our daily lives to find ourselves distressing over the future, 
over the reality of suffering both personally and globally which 
can foster an internal struggle to find hope in the midst of 
uncertainty. However, we are also reminded today of God’s 
sovereignty and that it is for God alone to know and determine 
when the end of time shall come for about that day or hour, 
no one knows, neither the angels in heaven, nor the Son, 
but only the Father. We can place our trust completely in the 
hands of our loving God, knowing that He continues to work 
out his plan in and through our lives. For by a single offering 
He has made perfect forever those who are sanctified and 
through His sacrifice He makes His intercession on our behalf 
constant and eternal. 
As we celebrate the blessed sacrament we are reminded 
that we walk together as a community in Christ. Through our 
contributions to the Archbishop’s Appeal we provide support 
to our pastoral services, healthcare ministries, adult and youth 
formation programs, Indigenous relationships, and social 
justice work in the community we are called to serve as the 
faithful of our diocese so that we may continue to be the fig 
tree which produces fruit in plenty.

Synod 2021-2023
The 2021-2023 Synod on  
Synodality has begun with the 
consultation process in the 
Archdiocese of Regina. It was kicked 
off with a Mass on Sunday, October 
17th, that you can view at: https://
youtu.be/vh1fCqzqy34. Many parish 
leaders took part in one of two formation sessions last 
week to learn how a parish and individuals can engage 
in the Synod process, if you missed the sessions, the 
workshop videos can be viewed at our YouTube page. 
Please connect with your parish priest or staff to see how 
you can be a part of this history-forming Synod. You can 
also find information on our website at https://archregina.
sk.ca/synod-2021-2023. More information will be provided 
in the coming weeks.

Truth and Reconciliation Weekly Bulletin Feature
Fr. John Weckend, Associate Pastor, St. Cecilia, Regina
Several years ago I was attending a lecture in which the 
speaker began by asking the audience: ‘How many of you 
are Treaty People?’ Thinking this was meant only for any 
Indigenous people who may have been present, I did not 
put up my hand. The speaker then reminded us that we 
were ALL Treaty people. Treaties, like all agreements and 
covenants, always involve TWO parties. My ignorance 
in this case was perhaps indicative of that of many non-
indigenous folks. However, it gave me the idea that it might 
be helpful to provide ‘bite-size’ pieces of information to assist 
in understanding and aiding in building a better relationship 
between the Indigenous and non-indigenous people of our 
land. This initiative will be in the form of a short weekly 
feature entitled: ‘Itwewin Corner’. Itwewin is the Cree word 
which means ‘the word’ or ‘as it is said...’. It is my hope 
that this will be a small way of contributing information 
and education envisioned by the Truth and Reconciliation  
Commission of Canada. The following is a sample of what 
is to come.
Itwewin Corner
Did you know that...some 10,000 Indigenous men and 
women enlisted to fight for Canada in the two World Wars 
[and the Korean War]. Because they were considered 
‘wards of the state’ and not citizens, they did not receive 
the benefits of other returning veterans like land, loans, and 
education.
 The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, 

the traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and 
Nakota, and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota,  

and  Métis peoples.

https://youtu.be/vh1fCqzqy34
https://youtu.be/vh1fCqzqy34
http://YouTube.com/ArchdioceseRegina
https://archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023
https://archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023
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Vaccine Mandates and Exemptions with Melissa 
Moschella - Part 3
We wrap up our three-part conversation with Dr. Brett Salkeld 
and Dr. Melissa Moschella, moral philosopher at the Catholic 
University of America, discussing vaccine mandates and 
exemptions from a Catholic perspective.
Show Snippet: “If my conscience is telling me that somebody 
else needs to pay a price, that might actually even be a 
good indication that I need to think again about forming my 
conscience.”
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/vaccine-mandates-and-
exemptions-with-melissa-moschella-part-3

Youth Ministry Workshop Series
Anyone ministering with and to young people is invited 
to join the office of youth and young adult ministry for a  
series of evening workshops. The workshops will be held 
over zoom. You are welcome to join us for all of them or just 
one. Please email us at oyyam@archregina.sk.ca to indicate 
your interest. 
•	 Workshop #3: Monday, November 15 at 7:00 PM - 

Skills for leading  groups  (large & small)
•	 Workshop #4: Monday, November 22 at 7:00 PM - 

Building Your Ministry “Toolkit” 

World Youth Day at Home 2021:
Did you know WORLD YOUTH DAY is celebrated 
internationally every 3 years, BUT is also to be celebrated at 
a diocesan level EVERY year on the feast of Christ the King? 
In light of that, ALL young adults 18 and up are invited to join 
us at the co-cathedral in Gravelbourg on Sunday, November 
21st from 3:00 -7:00 PM. A bus will leave Regina at 1:00 
PM (with stops in Moose Jaw as well) Come celebrate with 
Archbishop Don, the community of Gravelbourg and other 
young adults around the diocese. For more information go to 
https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-events 
or email us at oyyam@archregina.sk.ca

Spirituality of Early Church
Campion College invites you to spend time with renowned 
New Testament Scholar Fr. Scott Lewis S.J. for their winter 
semester for a course on The Spirituality of the Early Church. 
This course will be offered Mondays evenings from 7:00- 
9.15 PM starting in January 2022.  
The New Testament presents a vision of a transformed world 
and humanity. The course will explore the various currents of 
New Testament spirituality and their relationship with culture, 
society, and experience.
If you are interested in auditing this class (no papers, 
exams, or final grade), please contact the Campion  
Registrar’s office at Campion.Registrar@uregina.ca or 
phone, 306-359-1225. More information on the course can 
be found  at https://campioncollege.ca/academics/

Employment Opportunities
Appeal Assistant II
The Archdiocese of Regina, Archbishop’s Appeal  
Department is seeking to hire an Appeal Assistant. This is 
a permanent part-time position 17.5 hours per week; 3.5 
hours per day. Some flexibility may be possible. A diploma/
certificate or student in business or marketing, or related 
experience is preferred. Computer, strong organization and 
trainability skills. Applications would be required to provided 
evidence of education/training and a Vulnerable Criminal 
Record Check. Remuneration will be based training and 
experience. A complete resume and covering letter should 
be sent to Leona Burkhart at lburkhart@archregina.sk.ca

Part-time Pastoral Assistant
Would you like to work part-time as member of a small team 
working helping to share in and carry out the catechetical 
mission of the church? Then this might be the position you 
are looking for.  St. Martin de Porres Parish in Regina is 
seeking a part-time pastoral assistant who is able to work 
with all age groups, from babies to seniors, in preparation to 
receive the sacraments.  Under the direction of the pastor, 
the Pastoral Assistant would organize and facilitate all 
aspect of sacramental preparation. The Pastoral Assistant 
would also be required to journey with families during major 
illness and the dying process and the preparation of the 
Celebration of life.  The individual would also be required to 
provide support to the parish priest as required. Applicants 
are required to be a fully initiated and practicing Catholic, 
have strong organizational, communicative and leadership 
skills and willing to work occasional evenings. Start time is 
as soon as possible. Applicants should send their resume 
and letter of interest to Leona Burkhart at  lburkhart@
archregina.sk.ca by December 1. 2021.  Inquires can be 
sent to lburkhart@archregina.sk.ca.  
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God is talking to one of his angels. He 
said, “Boy, I just created a 24-hour    
period of alterna ng light and darkness 
on Earth.” 

The angel replied, “What are you going 
to do now?” 

Gid said, “Call it a day.” 




